Comments from Ireland on station matching:

I enclose a report from Ireland arising from the recent meeting in Copenhagen on SoER and Wise Assessments (EIONET Workshop). 
  
· Ireland has different monitoring networks for different purposes (e.g. groundwater) 
· In rivers and lakes, s ome low levels of pesticides detected although all < WFD limits although they were  > DW limits.   There have been exceedences in the drinking water limits   for pesticides in groundwater analyses.  
· The most common finding was PAH compounds detected at levels typical of those being found across Europe. 
· We have   a network of   ~ 180 representative river stations   (WFD Surveillance Monitoring sites). These will be used  for  reporting of  biological monitoring  results.   T hese also correspond to the sites for routine hazardous substance monitoring plus the more intensive monitoring of general physico-chemical parameters for WFD purposes. These are used as the main EIONET reporting sites. (We do not intend to include operational monitoring or investigative monitoring sites in routine annual EIONET/WISE reporting .    It is our intention to provide a longer historical record for as many of these as possible. The sites were changed from the original Eurowaternet selection of ~60 Irish sites when WFD monitoring commenced (there is still some overlap between networks). We have gone from the intial guideline of one site per 1000 km² to approximately three sites per 1000 km² following this change.) 
· We have submitted hazardous substances in additional to general nutrient data for these EIONET rivers for 2008 in the latest round of data uploading (31/10/09). Additional catchment data such as population density has also been provided. 
· The groundwater quality monitoring network is a representative network intended for assessment of the entire country.  The focus of groundwater level monitoring is on areas where potential issues may be affecting levels.      
· Biological dataflow reporting to EEA   will depend on the views and guidance from ECOSTA T .   
· SOE/EOINET/WISE reporting for lakes consists of WFD surveillance lakes only, the same list of lakes are used for NiD reporting but the data may not have been available for the years specified, thus the discrepancy in site numbers between the 2 reports 
· The problems that the EEA has listed in the document "Ireland - comparison of Monitoring Stations" will be brought to the providers of the data. 
  

Congratulations on your excellent chairing of the meeting.  I look forward to meeting you again in the future. 
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